From: Patson Syula
Sent: Saturday, January 8, 2022 3:40 AM

To: Darrell Conway
Subject: December Church Outreach Report

To: Hwy 36,Lake Brownwood, Daugherty Street, Buffalo Gap and Gorman Churches of Christ.
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ.
COMPLIMENTS OF THE SEASON. HAPPY NEW YEAR TO YOU 2022.

We are in the rain season and the temperature goes down at this time. Which is not good for the
COVID 19 pandemic. We just look up to our heavenly Father to continue intervening. We just do
what we can for our health protection. But God knows all the details of our safety.

TWO SOULS BROUGHT TO THE LORD AND TWO PEOPLE REDEDICATED THEIR LIVES TO
THE LORD AT KASAKA CHURCH.

On 26th December 2021, | preached at Kasaka church of Christ and two people a man and a lady
came forward and requested to be baptized and were baptized. While one man and woman were

restored and prayed for.

RIVER VIEW CHURCH OF CHRIST

On 02nd January 2022, the new church building was first used for worship service. This gathering
in the new building was just meant for a few people approximately 12 to 15 people and was meant
for special prayers for God’s work in the new area and also for new year refocusing on God’s
mission work. But people heard about this official gathering in the newly built building and they
came in big numbers. The attendance went up to 44 people in the new building. | am anticipating
for more than 80 people in attendance this month. The building is almost done, only painting is re-
maining. The only challenge is on benches for sitting. Currently people sit on the cement block of
the rubble. The baptistery is built and covered for security of the children because it is built outside.

| greatly appreciate you for your partnership in God’s mission work. Without your support, | could not
have done what am doing for the Lord in Zambia-Africa.

See the pictures, On the left it's me and my wife Marg. Later on the left is our last born lona.

Patson & Marg Syula


mailto:patsonsyula@yahoo.com
mailto:autocheck-abilene@sbcglobal.net




Below are the pictures of the church building being constructed. The rubble pieces of brick were
collected from the ruins of old Namwianga Mission. They will be used for sitting on in the church
after putting them well on bricks while we look for ways on how we will raise funds to purchase the
benches. This week, we will start roofing the building.




Pictures of the new church River View Church of Christ being roofed and a Baptistery done.
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o On the left is Patson and Marg’s

daughter, lona named after lona
Southall from Hwy. 36 church.




